## NCDOT TO HOLD PUBLIC MEETING FOR THE PROPOSED IMPROVEMENTS TO SWEETEN CREEK ROAD (U.S. 25A) FROM HENDERSONVILLE ROAD (U.S. 25) TO ROCKHILL ROAD (S.R. 3081) IN ASHEVILLE

## TIP PROJECT NO. U-2801A

The N.C. Department of Transportation, in partnership with the City of Asheville, will hold a public meeting regarding the proposed improvements to Sweeten Creek Road (U.S. 25A) from Hendersonville Road (U.S. 25) to Rock Hill Road (S.R. 3081) in Asheville. The purpose of the project is to alleviate congestion and improve traffic flow within the project limits. A combination of east side and west side widening alternatives are being considered to minimize impacts to residential communities, churches, businesses, historic properties, as well as wetlands and streams including Sweeten Creek.

The meeting will be held on **Tuesday**, **November 13**, **2018** at the **Arden Presbyterian Church** located at **2215 Hendersonville Road in Arden** from **4-7 p.m**. The public may attend at any time during the meeting hours. Please note there will be no formal presentation.

At the meeting there will be maps of the proposed plans as well as project team members who will be available to answer your questions and receive feedback. All comments will be taken into consideration as the project progresses. The opportunity to submit written comments will be provided at the meeting or can be done via phone, email, or mail no later than **December 13**, 2018.

As information becomes available, it may be viewed at the NCDOT Public Meeting Webpage: https://www.ncdot.gov/news/public-meetings/.

For additional information please contact NCDOT Project Manager, Ahmad Al-Sharawneh, by phone at (919) 707-6010 or by email at <a href="mailto:aalsharawneh@ncdot.gov">aalsharawneh@ncdot.gov</a> or Consultant Project Manager Craig Young, P.E., by phone at (919) 656-6581 or by email at <a href="mailto:craig.young@threeoaksengineering.com">craig.young@threeoaksengineering.com</a>.

NCDOT will provide auxiliary aids and services under the Americans with Disabilities Act for disabled persons who wish to participate in this meeting. Anyone requiring special services should contact Lauren Putnam via email at <a href="mailto:lnputnam1@ncdot.gov">lnputnam1@ncdot.gov</a> or by phone at (919) 707-6072 as early as possible, so that arrangements can be made.

Persons who do not speak English, or have a limited ability to read, speak or understand English, may receive interpretive services upon request prior to the meeting by calling 1-800-481-6494.

Las personas que no hablan inglés, o tienen limitaciones para leer, hablar o entender inglés, podrían recibir servicios de interpretación si los solicitan antes de la reunión llamando al 1-800-481-6494.